
MINUTES OF THE LICENSING AND GAMBLING 
ACTS COMMITTEE

Tuesday 20 September 2016 

COUNCILLORS PRESENT: Councillors Cook (Chair), Clarkson (Vice-Chair), 
Anwar, Brandt, Chapman, Coulter, Iley-Williamson, Munkonge, Pressel and 
Wade.

OFFICERS PRESENT: Julian Alison (Licensing Manager), Daniel Smith 
(Lawyer) and Catherine Phythian (Committee Services Officer)

9. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Fry, Goff and Landell 
Mills.

10. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

11. UPDATE ON LICENSING AUTHORITY ACTIVITY: APRIL 2016 - JULY 
2016

The Head of Community Services submitted a report detailing the progress 
made by the Licensing Authority under the Licensing Act 2003 and Gambling Act 
2005 during the last Council Year (April 2016 – July 2016).

In response to questions from the Committee the Licensing Manager said that he 
felt (having carried out many late night enforcement operations across the city) 
that in comparison to other cities Oxford’s night time economy lacked “variety” 
either in terms of providing venues that appeal to an 25 – 50 year old age group 
“aspirational” customer base, or in terms of providing an evening economy that 
would create a “buzz” factor across the city centre that would lead to a 
progressive day / evening / night economy (the Licensing Manager has informed 
the City Centre Manager of his assessment).  Premises either catered for a 
student customer base or a more mature customer base, leading in effect to the 
city centre operating as two distinct different areas, whereas East Oxford venues 
provided a wider spread of venues catering for a mixed customer base. The 
Committee suggested that the opening of the “new” Westgate Centre would 
address this issue, at least in part, but agreed that this was a matter to keep 
under review.

The Licensing Manager also expressed some concern as to the lack of 
community inspired licensed premises outside of the city centre and East Oxford, 



and raised concerns as to the long term viability of some premises located in the 
outlying areas. The Licensing Manager felt that he and his Team (and partner 
agencies) should make efforts to reconnect with these venues, in order to better 
assess their current and future needs, so as to ensure that such venues felt 
supported during the current economic climate. The Committee supported this 
approach.

The Licensing and Gambling Acts Committee resolved to note the contents of 
the report.

12. MINUTES

The Committee resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 
2016 as a true and accurate record.

13. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

The Committee noted the dates of future meetings and confirmed that the 
meetings would start at 5.00pm.

The meeting started at 5.00 pm and ended at 5.15 pm


